ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES
April 20, 2021
Board Members Present: Jim Fry (President, 2021), Chris Wells (Vice President, 2023), Paul Bruck (Treasurer, 2023), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary, 2022), Ken Baldwin (2021), Isabel Garity (2023), and Sam Solt (2022).  The number by each director, indicates the last year of their term. 
Board Members Absent: None
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners Present: David Cunningham, Mitch Greeno, Audi Hertz, Don Homan, Laurie Sneider, Cassie Strom, Carol Tunner and Larry Weatherly
2021 Committee Members:

* Area Development Committee: Ken Baldwin, Ski Cismoski & Sam Solt

* Management Committee: Charlie Doggett, Diane Kenning & Sam Solt

* Ad Hoc Clubhouse Remodel Committee: Paul Bruck, Dave Peel, Laurie Sneider, Chris Wells  

* Clubhouse Electrical Update Committee: Ken Baldwin & Paul Bruck

* Nominating Committee: TBD

* City/County Planning Liaison: Isabel Garity
Call to Order: Jim called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm via Zoom. 
Approval of Agenda: Moved, Seconded and Approved (MSA) to approve agenda.
Homeowner Comments/Correspondence:
Several suggestions for either no dues increase or to mitigate the increase, were received. A suggestion for designating some trim colors for units was also received.
Approval of Minutes – 
March 2021: MSA with one correction: That the comments made by resident David Cunningham recorded in the March meeting minutes as, “David Cunningham reported that before buying here he estimated the costs of similar amenities, (including things like painting, snow plowing, golf course, trash etc.), were he to buy them separately while living in a free-standing house. His conclusion was that the cost to live here is relatively inexpensive." be restated to say, “David Cunningham expressed his opinion that the HOA fees are appropriate for a community with the amenities that we enjoy.”
Treasurer’s Report:   Paul presented the report; he reported that both the Operating Budget and Reserve Fund versus actuals, are in good shape as of the end of March.
The balance sheet finally shows that the Donald Frick liability has properly been removed.
The financial reports are attached.
Manager’s Review: 
Ralph provided a written report to the Board. He highlighted a few items:

* Tim Kerbs plowed our roads after the big March storm with his tractor at no charge. Ralph 
presented him with a generous gift certificate to a local steak house.

* The crew has spent hours transporting branches broken by the storm to central locations so 
Davey can more efficiently (and less expensively) grind them.

* The more relaxed restrictions on amenities have been well-received.

* Green aeration and crack seal projects have been delayed by weather.

* Applications for use of gatherings at the clubhouse have been received. Any County 
restrictions in place at the time of a gathering will need to be followed.
* Ralph reported on the purchase of a used mower – a “cream puff” - at a very reasonable price.
Committee Work Groups:
Area Development:  

* Ski reported that no further development submissions to the City have been made by our 
neighbor to the east. 

* Ski contacted Xcel to learn about how they track and report outages in our area. He found 
that an Xcel spokesman was unable to provide sources of any outages. One can go to the Xcel 
website to get an estimate of when power will be restored. What Ski really wanted to know was if there is equipment in Adriel Hills itself that might need updating or replacement to reduce the number of outages. No response was received.

* Sam sent letters to the two candidates for City Council District 1. They suggested he try to 
join a committee tasked with making recommendations around development plans for the NE 
quadrant of the City’s growth area.

* Sam hosted Max Moss (Montava) for coffee. Max advised that if we want our borders 
protected, the most effective way is to work closely with Tom Moore (east neighbor) or his representative for a satisfactory resolution of the issues. We shouldn’t expect anyone else to advocate for us.
City/County Planning Liaison: 

No report
Ad Hoc Committee - Clubhouse Remodel/Vision:

Chris said the committee will bring recommendations to the board in May.
Community Activity Committee – Deborah Kohler:

More information at the May meeting.
Old Business:

*Adopt 2021-22 Operating Budget MSA 6-1 (Ken dissented)


No comments were offered by community members in attendance

* Adopt 2021-22 Reserve Plan & Funding MSA  5-2, (Isabel and Ken dissented)

Ski noted that unknown future expenses around security once the east property is developed could be high. He’d like to increase fees slowly rather than need to make a large special assessment at some point in the future to fund these improvements. Additionally, the irrigation system could need more funds than are currently budgeted.

Isabel noted a number of residents are hurting financially; a one-year wait on raising these dues is not unreasonable.

Chris echoed Ski’s concerns.

Jim expressed empathy for those ailing financially. He opined that as we recover from COVID, the economy should take off, helping ease the burden. But inflation could take off with it, and the irrigation system could end up costing us a lot more than expected. It is prudent to collect more funds now.
Resident Laurie Sneider commended the board for advocating for this necessary increase. 
* Adopt 2021-22 Schedule of Fees MSA   6-1 (Ken dissented)

Resident Laurie Sneider noted that over the years a rental fee increase for the clubhouse has been discussed, but held off until updates could be made. Several Board members opined that the current rates are low.

Resident David Cunningham noted that perhaps clubhouse rental could have more than one set fee depending on type and size of the event.

* Approve 2021-22 Services/Contracts MSA  5-2 (Ken and Isabel dissented)

Ken believes the Landscape Maintenance Service line item of $55,450 is unreasonably high. He suggested we mow every other week instead of weekly. It is for this reason that he dissented on all budget-related votes.

Ralph noted that that line item includes items other than just mowing – gutter cleaning, spring/fall cleanup, and non-turf weed spray, among others. Green areas are only fertilized once a season to minimize grass growth. The beauty of our green areas is frequently cited as one of the most appreciated amenity of the HOA. 

Laurie Sneider noted that over the years, suggestions of replacing some grass with natural plants (less irrigation needed) have been unpopular. Perhaps it should be revisited as the irrigation system is updated/replaced.
New Business:
 
* 1737 Elim Ct Deck (common area encroachment) MSA  

* Ken asked that the board make a formal statement against the extension of Turnberry and instead advocate for widening and improving Timberline to become the main North/South arterial south of Mountain Vista. MSA to table until next month.
Homeowner comments: 

Don Homan noted that several years ago Max Moss (Montava) and others asked the Board “what do you specifically want” around the Turnberry extension. Ski says that the City is aware we are concerned about noise, pollution, impact on our well locations, etc. Reaction to our concerns is why the City required a buffer between our property and the proposed Turnberry extension. Ski noted we need to approach Tom Moore or his representative to hammer out mutually acceptable solutions (e.g., who pays for golf course netting, security, preventing incursion of non-residents using dumpsters, fencing, etc. as well as just where the road is sited.

Laurie Sneider noted that adjacent development will likely negatively impact all Adriel Hills property values, not just those residents along the east side. 
Adjournment: MSA for adjournment at 8:09. 
Recorded and Submitted by Mark Kenning
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